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[57] ABSTRACT 

rv1cthod and apparatus for scrambling and unscram­
bling television video and audio signals in a subscrip­
tion television system in which program selections of 
subscribers are known at a central transmitting site. 
and control signals encoded into vertical blanking in­
tervals of the video signals are addressed to receivers 
authorized to receive unscrambled transmissions. to 
selectively control unscrambling at those receivers. In 
an unscrambler at each subscriber's receiver. the con­
trol signals are decoded. and. if addressed to the par­
ticular subscriber's receiver. operate to enable or dis­
able the unscrambler. or to frequently vary its mode of 
operation. thereby greatly increasing the security of 
the system and deterring \·iewing of scrambled trans­
missions. Video scrambling and unscrambling arc ef­
fected by inversion of selected horizontal lines of a 
transmitted television picture. and possible modes of 
scrambling and unscrambling include inversion of al­
ternate groups of equal numbers of lines. im crsion or 
non-inversion selected on a line-b)-line hasis. with an 
appropriate control signal being transmittt:d with each 
line. and inversion or non-inversion in a preselected 
sequence, as determined by synchronized logic at the 
receivers and the transmitting site. 

52 Claims, 16 Drawing Figures 
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